PIPED WATER SUPPLY
With a stream that reputedly never runs dry, water is the one facility that the inhabitants of Teffont should never be short of but The Minutes of various meetings are full of comments about pollution and rubbish being in the stream.  Therefore, in the same year (1894) when Parish Councils and Parish Meetings started, a piped water system was built providing clean water from Springhead on downwards - at a cost of £300, the sum being raised by loan repayable by annuity over 25 years with interest at 3.5%.  The details were documented in a Teffont Magna Parish Council meeting in 1913 and the final date for repayment was quoted as 1919; there is no documentation in that year to show that the loan was paid off.  There are a lot of references about the level of the payments due for Water and whether they are appropriate, but unfortunately lots of documents which apply are missing.  Many of the minutes include the level of the water rates for the subsequent year and it appears that for the years when the Village’s water was piped down from Springhead – and was therefore considered to be at a poor quality - the water rate levels were set at a lower level than those of the remainder of the district.  A few people complained at an improved supply because this would result in higher bills
It is believed that the system allowed for stand pipes at each cottage but how water got to the right level for houses that were up on the hillside is not clear.  The system was obviously an improvement on wells or the polluted stream which still had to be used for almost everything from washing clothes to washing vehicles.  This certainly caused problems when, during the 2nd World War, the whole of the South of England were full of soldiers.  One Parish Council meeting, in April 1945, was held at Springhead attended by Mr Gold (RDC Sanitary Inspector) and Mr Crossland (Waterworks Engineer) to discuss problems relating to the Parish water supply.  That meeting followed a meeting in February where a letter from the RDC expressed regret that no tender had yet been received for the unclimbable fence to be erected at the Springhead Water supply. At the April 1945 Parish Council meeting, Mr Crossland stated that the tender for the unclimbable fence had been accepted to link up with and that it  would include the sinking of a new well together with concrete water supply pipes to link up with the old well; self-locking covers would be provided at both inspection chambers.  A survey of the whole mains system was to be undertaken to try and to locate any leakages causing loss of pressure.  Mr Gould informed the Council of the Comprehensive supply system which the Rural District Council were undertaking and the Parish decided to ask the Clerk to write to the RDC asking that Teffont Parish should be included in that Comprehensive Scheme.
Time passed on and Teffont was obviously not a priority. In March 1948, the Clerk to the RDC, Mr H H Hiscott addressed a Parish Meeting, and gave a brief account to those present of how the present water supply was inaugurated.  He told his audience that “Under the 1933 Act, consent was given to RDC to levy a General Rate Fund to defray expenses incurred.  Under the Public Health Act of 1936, all water supplies to farmers had to pass through a meter.  Under the 1944 Act, all water supplies were to be subject to a General Rate Charge”.  A series of questions were answered effectively by Mr Hiscott and the meeting seemed to be satisfied that the proposed new rate charges “were compulsory and would have to be paid”.
In 1954, a Parish Council meeting blamed the current water supply system for the continual delay in Teffont being allocated Council Houses or Old People’s bungalows. 

In 1955, the West Wiltshire Water Board (WWWB) who, at some stage, had taken responsibility for pumping water at Springhead into the piped system, agreed that Teffont should become part of the Comprehensive Scheme being developed by the RDC from Chilmark which is West along the B3089 and included a reservoir, still in use, at the top of the hill between Teffont and Chilmark.  The work to implement this was actually undertaken in 1961.  It made a considerable mess of the Village’s roads as can be seen from the fact that, as a result, the Village was not to enter in that year’s Best Kept Village Competition.  The increased water pressure also caused problems on taps and washers but, despite this, the scheme was very popular though there was some resentment about the fencing off of much of Springhead. There were also complaints when a tap at the reservoir was turned the wrong way leaving the village high and dry.  With the new scheme working by 1962, there were requests of WWWB that two standpipes should remain, one in Magna graveyard and the other by the Reading Room.  Though agreed at the time, they were not kept in place for long.
In 1973, there must have been some sort of a Satisfaction Survey – possibly in conjunction with the Sewerage system which was being planned by the WWWB as there is a single line reference to the results of the Survey being tabled in a Parish Council Meeting but the contents have not been filed.
There should be further entries in this section either in Minute Books G and H or in the minutes from 2002 to 2013 – they will include details of the removal of the unclimbable fence
